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Monthly news  

from your  

council 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 
 

Contact: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE OF TAMMIN 

November  & 

December 2020 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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RATES INSTALMENT NOTICE  

 

Just a reminder that the 3rd rates instalment is due on the 11th 

January 2021. 

                          If you have any enquiries  

                         please contact  

                      Sam Pimlott on 9637 0300 

                        Email: rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 
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 When New Year’s Day,        
ANZAC Day, or Christmas 
Day falls on a Saturday or 
Sunday the next following 
Monday is also a public     
holiday.  

 
 
 When Boxing Day falls on a    

Saturday the next following   
Monday is also a public     
holiday, and when Boxing 
Day falls on a Sunday or  
Monday the next     following 
Tuesday is also a public    
holiday.  

Friday 1 January 

Tuesday 26 January 

Monday 1 March 

Friday 2 April 

Monday 5 April 

Sunday 25 April &     
Monday 26 April 

Monday 7 June 

Monday 27 September 

Saturday 25 December & 
Monday 27 December 

Sunday 26 December & 
Tuesday 28 December 

New Year's Day 

Australia Day 

Labour Day 

Good Friday 

Easter Monday 

ANZAC Day 

Western Australia Day 

Queen's Birthday  

Christmas Day 

Boxing Day 

2021 
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WA’s South West and Wheatbelt regions will be among the top 10% of places on earth where rainfall    
decline will be the most severe, driven by climate change, according to a report from Bankwest Curtin      
Economics Centre released last week. 

Since the 1970s, there has been a 17% decline in average rainfall in South West and an 80%  decline in the 
run-off to Perth dams. These trends are forecast to continue and for some, the current way of farming will 
need to dramatically shift. 

The report, Green Shoots: Opportunities to grow a Sustainable WA Economy, identifies opportunities for 
the state to transition to a more sustainable and resilient economic future. It    provides a report card,   
region by region and industry by industry on greenhouse gas emissions, use of fossil fuels, waste, water 
use and pollution, offering suggestions on how the management of these can be improved. 

Regenerative agricultural practice is identified as an opportunity. It is defined as a systems-based           
approach to building soil carbon, low to zero tillage, crop diversification and rotation, ground cover crops, 
integrated pest management control and significantly reduced chemical use. Other opportunities include 
finding alternate crops that are less reliant on water, including the potential of   native perennials and   
cereals. 

The report focuses on fit-for-purpose land-use diversification opportunities. In the Wheatbelt where     
water and soil health are so critical, the key agricultural recommendations include expansion of meat  
processing and feedlots, fruit and tree nut diversification and the production of wine and beer. Several of 
these recommendations leverage the competitive advantages of the region’s close proximity to Perth and 
the capacity to supply essential inputs such as cereals and grains. 
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November & December 2020  

Works Report  

The Shire of Tammin crew is about to start some work in town on Shields Street 

and Booth Street.  A new asphalt revetment will be installed along with new      

kerbing.  

This will create parking bays and traffic delineation between red and black asphalt. 

Some work on the info bay and at the front of the Shire Office will also be          

happening in the New Year. 

The road program will get started shortly, with the new road shoulders installed on 

Bungulla North Rd and Tammin South Road. Stabilisation machinery will come   

early next year followed by new seal application. Please be aware of road works 

and take care while passing working crews on the roads. 

New footpaths and fencing will be installed around the Kadjininy KEP Park and 

some brick paving near the Lesser Hall will be laid to enhance the area and make it 

safer for all pedestrians. 

During the month of December a Speed Display Sign will be installed near the Oval 

on the Tammin Wyalkatchem Rd.  This is a friendly reminder to all road users that 

the posted speed limit is 60km/h. The data collected will be used to ascertain if         

improvements can be made to lower the speed of vehicles on that section of road.   

Main Roads is going to start work late in January on a section of Great Eastern 

Hwy between Northam and Kellerberrin, They will be working on the road shoul-

ders and traffic control will be in place for some time.  

Take care and stay safe.  

Wishing you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  

If you have any road or maintenance related issues  

please contact Fabian via email: 

works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Fabian Houbrechts,  

Manager of Works and Services. 
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During holiday periods and long weekends, the following offences are subject to Double 
Demerits: 

 Drink or drug driving 

 Failing to wear a seatbelt and child restraint 

 Running a red light 

 Illegal use of a mobile phone while driving 

 Speeding 

 Drive a motor vehicle fitted with a device designed to evade detection by a speed cam-
era (14 points during double demerits period) 

 Drive a motor vehicle in a manner to evade detection by a speed camera (14 points dur-
ing double demerits period) 
The aim of the initiative is to encourage safe driving on long weekends and   public holi-
days. 

2020/2021 Christmas and New Year 
Friday 18 December 2020 to Sunday 3 January 2021 inclusive 

Demerit points check 
You can check your demerit point status on the Department of Transport Website.  
  
You will need your Driver's Licence Number, Date of Birth and Licence Expiry Date 
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Shire of Tammin  

wishes to advise that all licensing  

transactions are available  

Monday to Friday  

between  

9am & 4pm 

Shire  of Tammin  

 

Follow us on 

Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site 

opens every                      

Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along 

your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't  

receive your pass, please let 

us know by emailing  

admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

or come and see us at the  

Administration Office. 

If you have located a water leak please call 13 13 75.  

Work request 

Please fill out a work  request form, you can request 

one from the Shire Administration office.  
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Know your Council 

 
President :  Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President: Glenice Batchelor (2023)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor :  Tania Daniels (2021)   crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:  Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:           Tanya Nicholls  (2023)               crnicholls@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:                Charmaine Thomson (2023) crthmson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

 

Know your Staff 

 
Chief Executive Officer:      Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration:  Morgan Ware  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services:   Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Leading Hand:      Pat McDermott  lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance Officer:           Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

CDO/ Finance Officer:              Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Building/EHO:                                           Tim Jurmann             tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services              Simon Bell                simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Manager                                                   

 

Other Staff/Services 

 
Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)    

   

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning       

Natasha Jurmann      

0473 557 285      

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

